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2 June 2018 

Dear Parishioners, 

 My annual holiday had gone very well and I have enjoyed the lovely time with my 

family. During my absence, the finance committee and the parish council has kindly taken on 

the responsibility for the preparation of the Annual General Meeting, which will be held on 

Sunday 24th June after the 10am mass. They have done many things over the last month to 

make sure much of the preparations would be in place. 

 Now that I am back, I wish to take this opportunity to inform you of one of the 

lingering issues from the building project several years ago. As many of you are aware, when 

the original plan for the school was agreed upon by the parish, it looked quite different from 

what it looks like now. What had effectively happened was that the building plans for the 

school was changed by the diocese without the consent of the parish and was submitted to the 

City Council for building consent. When we found out about this, it was too late to make 

changes, and instead we decided to ask the diocese to compensate the parish by funding 

several projects to show the parish we all wish to work together to make other parts of the 

parish look “nicer”. This request of ours submitted to the diocese and we asked them to fund 

the paving of the original driveway and car park, the removal of overgrown trees and the 

building of a Marian grotto. By December last year, the diocese rejected our request. 

 There are still some options before us as to how to proceed from this. The finance 

committee, with the assistance of the parish council, has been working on this for the first 

half of this year to find possible solutions. After all, as a parish, we do need to move on from 

this and grow as a community filled with the joy of the Lord. There is no point in dragging on 

and on. After many queries, we have narrowed it down to two options: Firstly, to accept the 

decision of the diocese and put a final end to this matter; Secondly, to seek a canonical 

judgement from the Catholic Tribunal to investigate whether the diocese has violated the 

right of the parish when they did not seek the consent of the parish to make major changes to 

the building plan, and if they did, what can be the possible remedies from the diocese to 

“repair the damage” done to the parish. The consequence of the first option would be that we 

will put an end to all this, allow the parish to move on, and allow God’s healing, forgiveness 

and charity to work in us. The second option would lead to the investigation of the truth and 

hopefully bring about justice, which is also very important in the Church. However it would 

mean more time and perhaps an unfavourable outcome in the end. 



 I bring these two options to you so that you can begin to ponder upon them. The 

finance committee, the parish council and myself would like to hear your thoughts on this 

matter. Over the course of the next few weekends, if you have any questions, please do not 

hesitate to ask me or the members of the Finance Committee and the PPC. At the AGM, we 

would like to ask you to show us your preference between these two options by a vote, which 

in turn will help the Finance Committee come to a decision.  

 Finally, I wish to make it very clear that the parish is only looking into one matter: 

Whether the diocese violated the rights of the parish when they changed the building plans of 

the school without our consent. No other party is involved, and therefore no other party is 

responsible. This process is not about digging up old wounds, but rather to settle this matter 

once and for all.  

Yours in Christ 

 

Rev. Francis Poon 

Parish Priest 


